Draft
HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Membership Committee
Tuesday, November 9, 2010
3:00 – 4:30 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Room 330A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Isela Gonzalez, Montica Levy, John Newmeyer, Tee Tagor
Members Absent:  None
HPS Staff:  Michael Paquette, Jenna Rapues
Staff Absent: None
Guests:  None
1.  Welcome, Announcements and Agenda Changes
John opened the meeting at 3:05pm.  Jenna announced that the Annual Trans Day of Remembrance will be held on Saturday, November 20th.  This is to remember fallen Trans brothers and sisters to violence.  The event was started twelve years ago.  This year, there will be speakers at City Hall and then a March through the Tenderloin ending at The Ark of Refuge at 8:00 pm.  Jenna said there will be an e-mail going out with more details.
2.  Public Comment
None

3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business

· Approve October 12th Committee  Minutes (Action Item)
Committee members were given a few minutes to review the October 12th committee minutes.  The group can approve the minutes by consensus since this is a change in the bylaws. John asked the group if there were any objections to approving the October 12th minutes, hearing none, he announced the minutes were approved by consensus. 
· Review October 12th Process Evaluation (Information Item)

There will be a change in internal staffing and HPS is currently training a different person to manage these evaluations.  Thanks for your patience during this transition.  There were no other comments.

· Steering Update (Information Item)
Tee gave the following Steering Committee Updates:
· Tee described the new 2011 Committees and scopes of work and mentioned that these were approved by Steering Committee at the last meeting.
· Tee also mentioned that The Steering Committee discussed the end of the year Parity, Inclusion and Representation (PIR) training.  They talked about possible group questions for the activity to get at some of the issues raised with this year’s Council.  One of the possible questions could be, “Is SF residency required for Council membership?”
· Lastly, Tee said that there was a discussion of doing perhaps two PIR trainings throughout the year and that Membership might take this on.  Jenna commented that this might not be a bad idea.  Especially since the Community Liaison component was taken away from Membership thinking that it would continue with the CEE Committee which will not be part of the 2011 scope of work.
5.  Debrief New Member Orientation
· Review evaluations and feedback (Information Item)

The members reviewed the 10/21/10 New Member Orientation Evaluation.  A total of 8 surveys were returned.  All in all, the responses were very positive.  We will use these comments and take them into consideration for planning next year’s Orientation.  Some of the things to consider are:
-History of HPPC, roles/responsibilities of the members, process of the Council (Scored very high)
-Reduce the length of the Orientation (2 hours instead of 2.5?)

-Let them know in advance (in Betty’s e-mails) that they will be receiving heavy materials to take away from the training – so have a backpack or be prepared to carry them.

Thank you to everyone on the Committee who helped provide input as well as assisted with the training itself.
6.  PIR Training
· Review proposed agenda and plan (Information Item/Action Item)
Jenna gave an overview of the PIR plans to date including the discussion with HPS Planning Staff:
-Richard V. from Harder and Co. will provide an end of the year overview (this is something that traditionally had been done by Kathleen Roe) including overall thoughts, common themes, successes, things to work on, etc.  He will have 15 minutes on the agenda prior to the Membership Committees’ presentation.

-The Membership Committee will hand out the Mid-year Council Feedback Report which can help set the stage for the power point presentation.  Jenna has a version of last year’s presentation which contains some definitions of PIR and other info. that we can use again this year.  We can vote to approve this presentation at our December 2 meeting.
-Someone might want to use this as a framework of what we are going to do next and introduce the “speed dating activity”.

-Since someone pointed out that this Committee does not meet again until AFTER the December 9 HPPC Full Council Meeting, it was suggested the group change the meeting date so that it gives us a chance to meet one more time to iron out any last minute details prior to 12/9.

-Montica made a motion to change the next Membership Committee Meeting from December 14 to December 2 (same time, 3-4:30 pm).  Isela seconded. The motion was approved by the following roll call vote:
	Member 
	Change date of next Committee Meeting from 12/14/10 to 12/2/10

	Isela Gonzalez
	Y

	Montica Levy
	Y

	John Newmeyer
	Y

	Tee Tagor
	Y

	Jenna Rapues
	Y

	Michael Paquette 
	


HPS staff will work on reserving a room for the 12/2 Committee Meeting.
· Develop activities and questions (Information Item)
Montica would like to have “real talk” during the activities, to name the issues on the Council this year (e.g. older members/younger members, seasoned members/new members, male members/others).

The feedback from Richard V. from Harder and Company might also be helpful in identifying some of the issues.

As a reminder, our objective for this PIR training is “to allow HPPC members to discuss how power dynamics and cultural barriers can impact group process and collaborations between individuals; and to explore the importance of parity, inclusion, and representation among members.”

The members came up with the following format for the presentation and activity:

-15-20 minute powerpoint presentation on the definition of PIR, why important?  We can use last year’s powerpoint slides as a template for this.  Also, we will want to highlight some of the points from the Mid-year Council Feedback Surveys.
-Based on some of the feedback from the Process evaluations as well as experiences from this year’s Council, we will give them three scenarios to discuss (one scenario at each table).
-7 tables (6 chairs at each)

Some preliminary questions for the small group table activity are:

-What brings you to the table?
-What have your experiences been?

-Given the scenario, what are the issues/experiences?
-What can members do to empower themselves?

-What can Membership Committee/HPPC do to address these issues?

-As a wrap up, we will have each table report back something they want to share with the larger group.
· Review Mid-year Council Feedback Surveys (Information Item)
We are still organizing and compiling the results of the Mid-year Council Survey.  We will have some time at the next meeting on December 2 to go over the results and presentation slides for the December 9 Full Council Meeting.
7.  Summary and Closure of Meeting

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 PM.
Next meeting scheduled is December 2, 2010, 3:00-4:30 pm
Room 330A at 25 Van Ness Avenue
Minutes prepared by Michael Paquette and reviewed by Jenna Rapues, John Newmeyer and Tee Tagor.
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